Lake Erie Board Meeting

February 18, 2008
Solon, Ohio Police Station – Community Room
Present:  Cindi Bartko, Julie Bare, Al Carrero, Pam Cook, Heather Holmes, Lori King, Chuck Kunsman, Cathy Lautenschleger, Tina McCauley, Ian Stewart-Bates, Sarah Tobin, Alisa Vereshchagin, 
Absent:   Matt Anderson, Jen Aronoff, Mike Babbin, Marilyn Duman, Kevin Harrod  
Guests:  Frank Campbell 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by Al Carrero.    Motion to approve the January meeting minutes with corrections. Chuck was not absent as indicated on page 3 under Officials Chair report.   Approved.   
Executive Committee Reports
Athlete Representatives:

Senior Rep – Alisa Vereshchagin – no report

· Alisa questioned Gold Champs format for Open Events.  
· Prelims/Finals – Saturday

· Timed Finals – Sunday

· Ballots are needed for Athletes award.  This will be announced at the Awards Banquet.  

· Ballots for Junior Representative is needed.

· Athlete’s meeting is on Saturday at Gold Champs.  

Junior Rep – Ian Stewart-Bates – no report

· Ian will have an athletes meeting at the HOD.

Athlete Rep At-Large – Jen Aronoff - absent
General Chair:  Al Carrero
· House of Delegates Meeting
· LRST has volunteered to host the HOD on Saturday, April 26th – responded 2nd.
· Geauga Otters has offered to host the HOD on Sunday, April 27th – responded 1st.
· Hawken is available on Sunday, April 27th.   
· Hawken is more centrally located.  
· Cathy is willing to do hospitality.  
· Geauga does not participate very often in this LSC.  It was suggested to allow one of the Clubs who participates more in the USA Swimming to be given the opportunity to host the HOD.
· Al will ask LRST if they would like to host (hospitality) at Hawken on April 27th.  Motion to give $475 to LRST if they host the HOD at Hawken on April 27th.  Approved.  
· If LRST does not want to do the hospitality, Cathy will supply the hospitality.  
· Forkapa Award – This award goes to someone who continues to serve within the LSC even though he/she has no personal involvement any more (no kids swimming, no relationship to somebody with a vested interest, etc.).  Last year’s recipient was Cary Seidman.  Julie nominated Marie Salibra from LESD.  Executive Board chooses the winner of this award.  
· Board Award – This award was created to give recognition to somebody who doesn’t fall into the traditional categories of awards.  Julie nominated Susan D’Abato and Barbie McCann.  They both went above and beyond in helping with the Zone Meet.  Tina also nominated Dana Trau for her work the past two years with the Passport Meets.  The Board decided that Susan D’Abato and Barbie McCann should both receive this award.  
· Conoco Phillips Award – Julie Knurek and Sarah Tobin (past two recipients) get together and decide who will receive this award.  
Administrative Vice Chair:  Cindi Bartko 
· Cindi thanked Julie for helping with the volunteer recognition.  Cindi will handle this next year.  

· Awards Banquet – The date is April 20th at 3:00pm. NEON is hosting.  Springvale Ballroom in North Olmstead has been reserved.  They will provide some of the food and NEON will supply the rest. 

· Al advised Cindi that Kat Torok would like to help with the Awards Banquet.   
· Julie distributed copies of the bylaws to all Board members.  

· Bylaws cost $2/book.  $500 budgeted.  100 books ordered. Katrina put between $100 -$200 of work into the book.  We were under budget.  
· Julie talked to Greg regarding the Logo on the Stationery.  Julie will order 2000 sheets.  Pam will have her return address on the envelopes.  The remainder of the envelopes will only have the Logo.  
· Volunteer Recognition 

· Safety Directors were sent gift certificates.  It was questioned whether we need to continue to recognize the Safety Directors.  It was decided that people who work multiple meets as Safety Directors should continue to get recognized.  
· We need to continue to recognize Meet Directors, Zone & Quad Coaches.

· Club Registrars and Meet Entry Chair work very hard.  Should we recognize them?  It was discussed that some Clubs pay or reward these people, while other Clubs don’t.  

· Zone Chaperones should continue to receive recognition.  

· Cindi needs to know the parameters of what she is supposed to track.  Cindi should contact Meet Directors after each meet to find out who the key volunteers are.  

Senior Vice Chair:  Matt Anderson – absent – no report
Age Group Vice-Chair:  Tina McCauley 
· Tina is trying to get the Short Course Bid packet posted.  
Treasurer:  Lori King
· Gold Champs

· Lori will not be available during Short Course Champs.  The Officials will need to be paid.  There may be different Officials each day.  Lori suggested paying the Officials with cash.  It was decided that Al will come on Sunday night to pay the Officials who work all weekend with checks.  The Officials who are only there on Friday or Sunday will get paid with cash.  Lori to give Al 20 checks.  
· Lori to check with Mike to see if he can provide the start up cash boxes.  

· When we closed Charter One Bank there was $4000 in checks outstanding.  

· Nothing was in Newsletter regarding the closing of Charter One.  If people bring forward a check from Charter One, we will have to reissue a new check.  

Finance Vice-Chair:  Mike Babbin - absent 
· The 2007 books have been sent to our CPA.
· We had two bounced checks from an Ohio swimmer during Quads.  Mike is currently trying to collect.

· Mike will be at Gold Champs to hold a 50-50 raffle to raise money for Zones.  

Secretary:  Cathy Lautenschleger – no report
· House of Delegates Meeting – Cathy will reserve Hawken from 9:00am – 2:00pm.
· 9:30am – 11:00am – Coaches Meeting

· 9:30am  - Officials Meeting

· 10:30am – Athletes Meeting
· Tina will give the athletes guidance. 

· 11:00 am – HOD Meeting

Report of Representatives
Senior Coach Representative:  Heather Holmes 
· Coach of the year nominations are coming up.  Heather will be sending out an email looking for nominations.
· Animal Distance Meet went over 4 hours.  It was discussed that we should pay LSSC more than $500.  Heather needs to fill out a check request. 
· LSSC supplied timers for 6 hrs. = $600 & Meet Director = $100 

· In the future, the Meet Director should turn the timeline paperwork into the Referee.  The Referee should verify this information and send it to Lori.  Lori will then pay the Club the additional money owed.  Mike and Tina are working on a form for Meet Directors to complete.   
Junior Coach Representative:  Kevin Harrod – absent - no report 

Standing Committee Reports

Registration/Membership Chair:  Pam Cook 

· Registration Statistics 

Athletes – 2783
Non- Athletes – 242
Clubs – 34

Safety Chair:  Marilyn Duman –no report - absent
Officials Chair:  Chuck Kunsman – no report
Legislation Chair:  Julie Bare 
· The Legislation committee will be meeting on Sunday between sessions at Gold Champs.  
· Chuck has recommended increasing the Officials pay.  
· Kevin is working on legislation that would require the attendance of each Club at the HOD meeting or receive a fine of $100.  
· Another piece of legislation is the requirement of Clubs to supply Meet Directors for Short and Long Course Champs.
· It was suggested to discuss the legislation at the beginning of the HOD meeting, because it will probably take a long time.  
Technical Planning:  to be filled
Zone Chair:  Sarah Tobin 
· Kevin Stang is working on bus quotes for Zones.  
· Heather has declined as the 13 & Over Coach.  Sarah is still looking for a Coach.  

Sanction Chair:  Frank Campbell

· Canton is sanctioned for Long Course.  
· Youngstown should be sanctioned this week.  

· May Madness should have been to Frank by February 10th.  As of February 18th, Frank still did not have it.
Old Business
New Business
Meeting was adjourned at 8:45pm
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Lautenschleger, Secretary

Next Meeting:  March, 2008 at 7:30 at the Solon Police Station   
Next Month Items for consideration

1) Meet Director Long Course Champs

2) Short Course Champs

3) Athlete Representative Elections

4) Vote on Athlete Award

5) Coach of the year election

6) Selection for coach merit award winners (each team)

7) Scheduling committee – Long course season prep for HOD?

8) Zone invitations

